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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:

Mark Bates, Finance Director

DATE:

September 24, 2013
SUBJECT:
Adjustment of Utility Receivable – Derecktor-Gunnell, Inc.

In 2010 the Administration was alerted to the unapproved use of potable City water through the use of un-metered emergency Fire service lines at Derecktor Marina.  Over the course of the past three years, the City has been working with Derecktor to resolve and correct their unapproved use of City water.

Following a substantial upgrade to Derecktor’s marina facilities in 2012-13, new emergency Fire water service lines were installed allowing their continued use of the original emergency Fire water lines as a potable water supply source.  At that time the City Administration billed Derecktor for the required service impact fees and their estimated unbilled water/sewer consumption going back for a period of 10 years.  The total amount of the City water/sewer service billings equals $506,607.01.  Of this total, $228,200.00 related to City Utility impact fees.
Derecktor and the City conducted many discussions and negotiations regarding the City’s total Utility service billing.  A settlement was reached on August 16, 2013 between Derecktor and the City Administration that adjusts the total amount of service fees due from Derecktor to a total of $ 363,000.00.  The payment of this settlement amount will be made by a monthly payment from Derecktor of $6,050.00 until the entire balance is paid in full.
The Administration recommends Commission approval of the attached Resolution authorizing adjustment of the original Derecktor-Gunnell, Inc. utility service billing, reducing it to the agreed-upon amount of $363,000.00. These funds represent a combination of Water & Sewer impact fees and water/sewer use charges provided by the City’s Water and Sewer Enterprise Funds; therefore, these receipts need to remain in and will be used for operation of the City Water and Sewer Enterprise Funds.
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